
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time - July 24, 2016  

 Come and pray with us!  

  

Luke 11:9 

òAnd I tell you, ask and you will receive; 

seek and you will find; 

 knock and the door will be opened to you.ó 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Summer Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 2:30 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

     July 30th/31st 
 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Kenan Peters 

  9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

Scripture Readings for July 31, 2016  
  +  Ecclesiastes 1:2; 2:21-23 

  +  Colossians 3:1-5, 9-11 

  +  Luke 12:13-21 

   Banns of Marriage 
 

       First Time 

Lauren Grimmell & Gregory Arnold 

Joanna DiGiovanna & Dominic Garramboni 
 

Third Time 

Danielle Grant & James Petrone Jr. 

 

Remembering our Sick 
 

Please pray for those in our parish who are 
sick, their families and caregivers: 

Bob DeFilippis  

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of July 24th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Michael Corcoran 

Tue.   Victor Lamarque 

Wed.   Joseph Primerano 

Thu.   Renee Dreger (living) 
 

Saturday, July 30th, 5 PM Mass 

Elizabeth Kelly, Robert Filce 
 

Sunday, July 31st, 18th Sun. in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM Helen & Joseph Christian 

9:30 AM People of the Parish 

11:30 AM Jim Winberry, Thomas Pasqualetti 

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  
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Summer Rolls On  

 Join us for hospitality at the Community Vegetable Garden  
       this Sunday after all the morning Masses!  

by Father Michael   
   On Monday evening we had a beautiful evening of ñPorch Chatsò with Sr. Pat Duffy. 
The plan was to gather in the courtyard, but because of a passing shower and 
oppressive humidity we moved inside to the atrium.  It was a full house for the evening.  
Sr. Pat has the gift of speaking with great simplicity, but from a place of great depth.  She 
also makes us laugh at ourselves and some of our silly habits and ways of thinking.  It 
was an uplifting time shared together.  Thank you for all who came out for this evening. 
 
   We will be having movie nights under the stars this summer.  There was a first glitch 
when we scheduled them too early in the season when there would have been too much 
light to start the film at a reasonable time.  The second glitch was when the next start 
date conflicted with a day that I planned on being away.  Being that the movies are taking 
place on my front lawn, I think it would be a good thing for me to be there.  So, we went 
back to the drawing board and will have our first Movie Night on Monday, August 8th.  I 
wonder if Hollywood has this much trouble with scheduling premiers? 
 
   The parking lot remains an issue which still needs to be addressed.  We patched the 
biggest pot holes. Pretty much every contractor we have spoken to said we need to have 
an engineer assess and create a design to correct grading and other problematic areas 
of the lot.  This alone is a costly undertaking; $10,000 - $14,000.  This is just for the plan, 
not the repairs themselves.  We want to be cautious in moving ahead with a major 
expense like this.  We are looking to create a Facilities Committee that will be comprised 
of parishioners whose work and expertise could benefit the parish.  This will take some 
time, but hopefully the effort will serve the parish in the best possible way. 
 
   An idea in the back of my mind was the possibility of expanding the lot into the woods 
to create more parking.  This week Deacon Ralph and I went to the Town Building Office 
to confirm the property boundaries.  We found out there is no space to expand the main 
lot.  The current perimeter of the parking lot is pretty much our property line.  ñWhat we 
see is what we got.ò  We need to consider finishing the lower parking lot, although it is a 
bit of a hike to get up to the church from there.  Again, it will take some time to figure out 
the best plan. 
 
   This week those who went to Alaska gathered for our picture party.  It was wonderful to 
see each other and to recall our happy adventures together.  A musical montage of our 
travels was created.  We are trying to post it on the parish website, but at the moment we 
have a technical glitch or two that is preventing that from happening.  Happy Summer! 
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PARISH NEWS 

A Big Thank You to Our VBS Campers  
 
The children who attended Vacation Bible School did a phenomenal job in 
helping to stock our food pantry.  Each day they brought an item to donate 
to the pantry.  As you may be aware, in the summer months our parish 
pantry often gets very low. Through the efforts of the campers we are now 
able to make it through July and August.  
 
The campers also decorated and made up snack bags for children in the 
families that are serviced by Parish Outreach.  Great job, kids!  
 

Thanks so much,  
Connie and Mary Anne  

Parish Outreach  

Diocesan Mission to the Dominican Republic  
 

This weekend, Deacon Ralph Rivera is speaking at all the Masses regarding his visit to the 

diocesan mission in the Dominican Republic.  For over 35 years, the Diocese of Rockville 

Centre has sponsored two parishes in the Dominican Republic:  Saint Peter the Apostle in 

El Cercado and Our Lady of Fatima in Hondo Valle.  Among the leaders in this ministry are 

Monsignor John Cervini, ministering to the people of El Cercado for over 15 years, 

Reverend Vincente Vega, serving in the remote parish of our Lady of Fatima in the 

mountainous region of Hondo Valle, and the Sisters of Restoration, who care for the sick 

and poor at the Inn of the Good Samaritan in the capital city of Santo Domingo. 

 

A second collection will be taken up this weekend to help these missions in the Dominican 

Republic.  Your donation will help projects promoting sustainable agriculture, soil 

conservation, reforestation, food production to aid the malnourished, the construction of a 

high school and homes, promotion of health and medical clinics, transportation of patients 

to and from hospitals, aqueducts for potable water, construction of safe and sanitary 

latrines, etc.  Thank you for your prayers and support.  If you wish to donate by check, 

please make checks payable to Holy Cross. 
 

ñAmong our tasks as witnesses to the love of Christ is that of giving a voice to the cry of the poor.ò  

- Pope Francis 
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PARISH OUTREACH 
 

 Parish Outreach will be collecting 

 NEW SCHOOL SUPPLIES  

  July 30
th

/31
st and Aug 6

th
/7

th
 and 13

th
/14

th
    

                 

        Our Wish List 

 
COLORED PENCILS         HI-LITERS        MARKERS       PENS & PENCILS             

CALCULATORS                RULERS           SCISSORS         PENCIL BOXES                                                                                

PROTRACTORS                COMPASSES                   LOOSELEAF PAPER 

LINED INDEX CARDS       GLUE STICKS               MARBLE NOTEBOOKS   

EAR BUDS       HEAD PHONES 

1ó AND 2ó SOFT POLY BINDERS       SOLID COLOR POCKET FOLDERS 

3 & 5 SUBJECT SPIRAL NOTEBOOKS 

FLASH DRIVES                     BACKPACKS for all ages 

 

 

  You can also help by:  Donating a PAYLESS GIFT CARD    

               OR money designated for ñSNEAKERS.ò 

 

Donations may be dropped at our SCHOOL HOUSE in 

the Atrium or brought directly to the Outreach Office. 

 
Any families who find it diffic ult to purchase school supplies for 

their children are invited to take advantage of this program.  Please 

feel free to call or stop by the Outreach Office (265-2200 x13). 

 
       **Be sure to MARK THE MONEY AMOUNT on all Gi ft Cards**  

 

Thank you for  thinking of us when you do your shopping!  
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Parish of the Holy Cross  

Blood Drive 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, July 26th, 2016 
2:30 pm ~ 8:30 pm 

 
Your donation will help save up to three lives.  

Our community hospitals need your help.  Please share this lifesaving gift!   
Thank you for caring!  

For more information or to make an appointment,  
please contact  the office at  POTHC@aol.com  265-2200 or 

 Barbara Rahilly 813 -9175 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2016 

 

VBS was a huge success!  We couldnõt have done it without everyoneõs help!   
 

Thank you to all parishioners for your generous donations.  

Thank you to Little Vincentõs for the pizzas for our 

volunteers.  And, thank you to the Knights of Columbus for 

supplying bottles of water for our campers and volunteers for 

the entire week!  And, weõd like to mention the generous  

donation to the Diocesan Mission to the Dominican Republic by 

our campers of $633.  Thank you one and all!  
 

        The Cave Dwellers  
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Youth Ministry  
 

Hi  Everyone!  Are you in high school? Do 

you want to make new friends as you 

play fun games and activities?  Do you 

want to build more of an understanding 

about yourself and your faith?  Then 

check out the Holy Cross Youth Group!   

Here are our upcoming Youth Summer 

Events:   

 
 

Sunday, July 31: Youth Beach Day!  

8 - 4PM at Robert Moses Beach!   

 
 

Friday, August 12: 

Youth Outdoor Movie 

Night!  8:30 - 10:30PM 

in the Church 

courtyard!   

 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, 

please do not hesitate to contact Sal 

Finocchiaro, the Coordinator of Youth 

Ministries, at:  

 

 HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com ,  

 or call the Parish Office. : -)     

YOUTH NEWS 

Special Collection  
 
This weekend, July 
23rd/24th,  at the 
Offertory  we will also 
be collecting for our 
Regional Schools . 

Attention Altar Servers  
 
Please call the Parish Office if you are 
going off to college and would like to 
request to come off the Altar Server list.  
Thank you! 

World Youth Day  
 

Holy Cross parishioner Daniel 
Emerson is leaving today for 
World Youth Day in Poland, 
along with nearly 300 other 
pilgrims from the Diocese of 
Rockville Centre.  We pray 

that they have a safe journey and a joy-
filled experience of Church with Pope 
Francis and youth from all over the world.  

Community News  
 

Saint John the Baptist DHS is offering a Prep 

Course to prepare students for the Catholic 

High School Entrance Exam.  Sessions will run 

beginning September.  For additional informa-

tion please call 631-587-8000 x117 or visit 

www.stjohnthebaptistdhs.net . 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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2016 Catholic Ministries Appeal 
One Faith �t Family - Community 

 

LIVING AND 
SHARING OUR 

FAITH 

Your gift could 
help support a 
�^���u�]�v���Œ�]���v�[�•���}�Œ��

Deacon�[s 
education.  

BUILDING THE 
KINGDOM OF 

GOD 

Your gift could 
help support 
youth, young 

adult and 
campus ministry 

programs.   

CARING FOR 
�'�K���[S PEOPLE 

Your gift could 
help Catholic 
Charities and 

Parish Outreach 
Programs feed 
and serve the 

poor and needy. 

Make checks payable to: 
Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 
Parish __________________________________ Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making �D���G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�F�H���L�Q���V�R�P�H�R�Q�H�·�V���O�L�I�H����
Thank you! 

 

 
 

Parish of the Holy Crossð176 


